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OSHClub news 

This Term at Aveley OSHClub we have focused on many projects starting with our 
community project, which was sending beautiful heartfelt letters to Hermitage Aged 
Care to put a smile on the older community’s faces during these difficult times. We 
also decided to do this community project to show students how a simple gesture of 
goodwill can go a long way.  
 
We had an emphasis on culture and chose two cultures that the students selected 
which were Japan and Italy. We got them involved in many activities, such as making 
Sakura blossom trees, bonsais, koi fish, pasta necklaces, pasta picture frames and 
Italian masks. We also watched videos and learned more about each country to 
enable students to understand why we chose the craft activities and an explanation 
of why each countries culture and festivals are unique. They also got to try traditional 
foods from each country such as pasta and sushi, that were prepared here by all our 
staff. 
 
In relation to culture, we also had a great harmony week and ended it with a beautiful 
Harmony Day craft activity where all students expressed their interests. They used 
their handprints to create their craft.  At the end we took a lovely picture of all of us at 
the centre, celebrating all our cultures and having discussions about our heritage. 
 
The students participated in our sustainability projects which were growing our own 
herb garden as well as using our recycled materials to create their own imaginary 
objects. We look forward to seeing how far our herb garden will grow throughout this 
year. 
 
We also decided to get Aqua dragons for the students to experience something 
different. The students took turns to feed them, and they got to watch them evolve 
and investigate what they are and where they come from. Students were so excited 
and every day they came in they would show their parents and discover how big they 



 
 
 

have grown.  We have had a very busy but rewarding Term 1 full of learning! We look 
forward to Term 2 to create new learnings and achievements!  

 

Staffing 

Coordinator: Sophia Scasserra  
Assistant Coordinator: Andrea Jayasekera  
Educator: Debra Aung Baw  
 
This term we have been lucky enough to have Debra join our team as our new 
permanent educator! She has been a valued asset to our service and is loved by all 
students and parents. Welcome aboard Debra!  
 
 
Some photos to enjoy! 
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